Farwell Jensen, Jane@Waterboards

From: Takei, Kevin@Wildlife
Sent: Wednesday, June 22, 2016 10:30 AM
To: Buckman, Michael@Waterboards; jgoldsmith@kmtg.com;

tmberliner@duanemorris.com; bjohnson@tu.org; John Buse
(jbuse@biologicaldiversity.org); bjleneve@att.net; Unit, Wr_Hearing@Waterboards

Subject: Big Sur River Hearing
Attachments: CDFW.Big.Sur.ltr.to.SWRCB.pdf
Greetings:

Attached is one of two letters from CDFW in response to the hearing officer’s information request dated June 10,
2016. A second letter from El Sur Ranch and CDFW will provide additional information in response to the information
request. A hard copy of the attached letter is being mailed to the Board.

Thank you,

Kevin Takei

Office of the General Counsel

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
1416 Ninth Street, 12th Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814

Direct: (916) 653-3715
Kevin.Takei@wildlife.ca.gov
www.wildlife.ca.gov

Every Californian should conserve water. Find out how at:

Save Our

SaveOurWater.com - Drought.CA.gov

Confidentiality Notice: This email may contain confidential attorney work product. This email may also constitute a
privileged attorney client communication. This email, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s). Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited, and shall not constitute a waiver of
the attorney work product or attorney client privileges. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact me by reply
email or telephone and destroy all copies of this message and attachments.
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Tam Doduc

Board Member, Hearing Officer

State Water Resources Control Board
P.O. Box 100

Sacramento, CA 95812-0100

Re: Water Right Application 30166 of E]l Sur Ranch
Dear Board Member Doduc;

The California Department of Fish and Wildlife ("CDFW") is writing you in response to your
June 10, 2016 request to El Sur Ranch and CDFW for: 1) an estimated time schedule for
conclusion of negotiations, and 2) a status update regarding CDFW's preparation of a
physical habitat simulation model for the Big Sur River ("PHABSIM"). This letter provides
an update on item 2. Information in response to item 1 is being provided in a separate
letter from El Sur Ranch and CDFW,

The PHABSIM is part of CDFW's preparation of instream flow recommendations for the Big
Sur River under section 10000 et seq. of the Public Resources Code. CDFW completed
technical flow criteria reports for the Big Sur River instream flow studies in July 2014.
These reports can be accessed on CDFW's Instream Flow Program website.! CDFW has
also prepared draft flow recommendations and in March 2016, presented them to the
public during a meeting in Big Sur. The draft flow recommendations can also be accessed
from CDFW's website.?

CDFW is currently assessing comments from the public on the draft flow recommendations.
Upon completion of that assessment, CDFW intends to finalize the draft flow criteria report.
At this time, CDFW anticipates providing the final flow recommendations to the State
Water Resources Control Board in fall 2016.

Attorney 111
California Department of Fish and Wildlife

! https:iwww wildlife ca qoviConservation/Vatersheds/Instream-Flow/Studies/Big-Sur-Study
? http:/fnrm.dfg.ca.goviFileHandler. ashx?DocumentlD=121472&inline
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